


5. Warrington town centre has to be a priority to redevelop. This Local Plan does little to connect 
the growing and affluent community of south Warrington to the town centre. Much shopping 
development has been ‘out of town’ which does not in any way support the town’s objective.

6. Housing: the housing plan in South Warrington is developer driven. Unemployment in 
Warrington is very low and  3, 4 and 5-bedroomed detached housing is not aimed at workers for the 
logistics sites that Warrington Borough Council and Warrington & Co are planning.

7. Peel Hall housing, this has been objected to by people who live locally for many years, they have 
battled to keep this land undeveloped. Their views should be listened to.

Warrington’s proposed local plan is not fit for purpose on any level. The parishes in South 
Warrington are united in their opposition to the local plan as outlined.  The people living within the 
area are also opposed. Objections have been raised through the Preferred Development Option  
process but these have been largely ignored. This results in a disenfranchised population who do not
believe that they are listened to. 

Yours faithfully

Julie McQuillian




